## ROBSON RANCH WOMEN'S CLUB LUNCHEON

## January 7, 2019

The general membership luncheon meeting of the Robson Ranch Women's Club was held Monday January 7, 2019 at the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. President Joyce Frey called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm. New members and first time attendees were asked to introduce themselves sharing from where they moved and where they live in Robson Ranch. Those celebrating January birthdays were recognized as well.

President Frey provided the following committee updates:

**Membership** 318 memberships have been paid for 201 9. New as well as returning members need to submit a new membership form in order to keep club records up to date. Remember luncheon and membership checks must be written separately for accounting purposes. President Frey reminded the group that luncheon payments may be made via Paypal. 44 members used the Paypal option this month.

| Treasurer | Money for Charites | 4520.00 |
|-----------|--------------------|---------|
|           | Carry Over         | 2500.00 |
|           | Operating Funds    | 3120.00 |

**Service** Donations today for Denton Community Center totaled \$833 plus several sacks of food. Next month's charity is Friends of the Family

**Hospitality** Thanks to all of today's volunteers: Peggy Backus, Bobbi Hardt, Carol Springer, Jodie Konvicka, Carol Cieslik, Carol Cooley, Nancy Meyers and Sharon Foy. Table Decorators Sue Rompf, Paula Gabbard, Judi Figelman and Debbie Halik

**Lunch Coordinator** Thanks for today's help at the checkin tables. Joan Krause, Maggie White. Sandy Conwell, Linda Zimmer, Diane Eoff, Susan Luedure, Carol Johnston and Kathy Todd.

**Sunshine** Look for the pink sheet on your table to request a card be sent to any one needing a little cheering up.

**Ways and Means** The first fundraiser of the year will be a Home and Garden Show on March 30 in the Robson Ranch Clubhouse. See Lucille Zimmerman to volunteer to help. Justin Ace Hardware has donated a Traeger Bronson 20 Pellet Grill as a raffle prize. Raffle tickets are available now through day of show.

**Community Relations** Chair Nanci Odom will be hosting a meeting January 17<sup>th</sup> from 2:00-3:30 pm at the club house to discuss volunteer opportunities in the Denton area.

**Welcome** The first social get together of the year will be held February 13 3:00-5:00pm. There will be 3 additional socials throughout the year.

**Special Projects** A survey was distributed listing a variety of potential day trips the club might offer this year. Input will be reviewed and more detail will be announced.

## 2018 Charity

Past President Mary Ornberg called 2018 Service Chair Diane Battle and Ways and Means Chair Theresa Peoples to the stage to award checks. Chair Battle has enabled our 2 monthly charities, Friends of the Family and Our Daily Bread to collect \$9677 in 2018. Chair Peoples has raised \$16,767 from the Home and Garden Show and the Holiday Market for our designated charities. Janelle Trachta accepted on behalf of Monsignor King Shelter. Wendy McKee accepted on behalf of Our Daily Bread. Both representatives provided an overview of their goals and services.

Congratulations to everyone for being part of an organization that has given a grand total of \$26,444 to charities in the year 2018.

(Break for Lunch)

**Programs** Chair Rebecca Bafford announced that the February Program will be Comedy Magician Rick Morrill.

Kristin Clark and staff from Gym Guys presented an informative program Staying Fit As We Age. A number of exercises were demonstrated that can be incorporated into our daily lives.

The meeting adjourned at 2:01 pm

**Respectfully Submitted** 

Martha Butz

Secretary

01/08/2019